
that represent real possibilities for 

employment.  Forklift and warehouse 

training, foodservice training, grocery 

store training with real scanning 

equipment for stocking and check-out, 

and hotel/nursing home cleaning 

service training just to name a few.  We 

are also looking at providing call center 

training and basic computer and job-

seeking skills (via computer) training 

classes.  These new training options 

will hopefully provide more value to the 

people we serve, and also make us 

more efficient in helping them find 

employment for  when they are ready. 

CWS is busy exploring several different 

ways to provide job training services to 

individuals we support.  While 

traditional production work will likely be 

with us in some capacity for a long 

time, we are continuing to see fewer 

employment opportunities in traditional 

production/manufacturing type jobs 

when persons we support are ready to 

take the next step.  What we are 

finding, however, is that the majority of 

our people are obtaining employment 

in service or support types of jobs.  So, 

we are focusing our efforts on trying to 

develop training settings where more 

directly transferable skills can be 

learned.  In addition, we will endeavor 

to provide experience in job situations 

From the desk of the Executive Director  

Artful Pathways is now in Etsy!  
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Artful Pathways 

is a part of the 

C o m m u n i t y 

P a t h w a y s 

( A D V P ) 

department and 

c r e a t e s 

handmade items for sale.  The 

program provides participants with 

an alternative to more traditional 

types of work while providing 

income.  Items that are currently 

being produced and are on sale at 

our CWS Raleigh site or online are 

jewelry, cards, bird wreath feeders, 

bath salts, and coasters.  Artful 

Pathways products are now 

available through a different venue 

online through our Etsy store at 

www.etsy.com, store name 

artfulpathways.  Etsy is an online 

store who in their own words ñis the 

worldôs handmade marketplaceò.  

They provide an outlet for small 

business owners and shops to sell 

their products online to people 

around the globe.  Buyers can use 

Paypal or credit cards to make 

secure online purchases.  What 

this means for Artful Pathways is 

that we are now able to showcase 

our products to the world.  We are 

extremely excited about this 

announcement and hope that you 

will help to spread the word about 

our program too.  Donôt forget to 

friend us/like us on Facebook/Artful 

Pathways. 

Innovative Solutions Since 1964 
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Green Team News  

Come shopping in Hendersonééééé. 

The Green Team hosted its second 

annual  Green Fes t -Grow ing 

Towards a Healthier Lifestyle on 

October 11, 2012.  The focus of the 

annual Green Fest is to provide fun 

activities (presenters, booths, games, 

healthy food tastings, and raffles) to 

educate individuals about our impact 

on the environment, growing our own 

food, and making healthy choices with 

respect to exercise and eating. 

Individuals from the community as well 

as persons served, family members, 

referral sources, and Community 

Workforce Solutionsô staff  were all 

invited.  This yearôs Green Fest 

yielded more attendees, volunteers, 

and donations than last yearsô and the 

hope is that every year the Green Fest 

will continue to grow.  For more 

information please contact Julie Griffin 

at 919 231-3325. 

The Gardening Program is alive and 

well at our agency. The 2012 

gardening season started with a 

substantial donation of herbs and 

flowering plants from the Graham 

Johnson Cultural Arts Endowment, 

Cotton Company and HerbFest, all in 

Wake Forest.  These plants were 

added to the raised beds at the main 

office site, planted in a community 

garden in Clayton that individuals on 

our Mobile Work Crew maintain, and 

planted outside of our Community 

Pathways Dept.  Individuals from the 

Community Pathways Dept. also 

planted heirloom tomato seeds 

donated from Under the Oaks in Wake 

Forest.  The department ended up with 

over 100 tomato plants, some of which 

were planted on site, and the rest of 

which were given to persons served 

and others to plant at their homes. 

The Gardening Program  will expand 

during the 2013 growing season as 

three cold frames will be constructed 

this Spring and will be used to grow 

seedlings that will be planted at 

Community Workforce Solutions as 

well as distributed to local community 

gardens.  The cold frames are made 

possible due to a grant that was 

received from Wells Fargo. 

The Gardening Program offers 

individuals the opportunity to learn 

specific job skills related to their 

interests while planting, watering, 

weeding, and harvesting plants.  This 

program was developed in March 

2010 and relies solely on donations.  

All of the vegetables harvested are 

given away to those who participate in 

the Gardening Program and those in 

need. 

 

 

Community Workforce Solutions Thrift Store  

              éé...something for everyone  

 

Browse a wide variety of products with inventory  

constantly changing.  Prices donôt get any better! 
 

HOUSEHOLD GOODS CLOTHING TOYS 

FURNITURE  SEASONAL ITEMS 

AND MUCH MUCH MORE! 
 

        We are located at - 

  602 S. Garnett Street, Henderson NC 
 

All donations to the Thrift Store are tax deductible.  Donation pick - up available.  
 

           For more information visit our website: 

www.communityworkforcesolutions.com  
        or contact the Thrift Store at (252) 492-9555  
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Brain Injury Clubhouse Update  

Wow, what a busy year!  

Change is in the air and new 

things (and new people!) are 

upon us.  A fruitful fundraiser, fun social outings, 

community service activities, new relationships in the 

community and new clubhouse members kept us moving 

and grooving. 

The last weekend of March 2012 saw several members 

and staff attend the annual Walk and Roll-athon 

sponsored by The Brain Injury Association of North 

Carolina .  The rain kept a few folks away but certainly did 

not dampen the spirits and enthusiasm of those in 

attendance.  A number of members even got in on the act 

by performing a puppet show emphasizing the importance 

of protecting your brain by taking safety precautions!  

Our BBQ fundraiser in April last year raised more than 

$1,500 that will go to potential expansion, scholarships, 

and activities for members.  Clubhouse members, along 

with individuals from our ever-growing extended 

community, made the day one to remember as we sold 

hundreds of plates of BBQ and chicken as well as baked 

goods provided by Community Workforce Solutions staff.  

Papa Jacks  supplied the food and cooking while 

members, volunteers and staff chipped in to make sure 

everyone left the Gateway happy, full and informed about 

Gatewayôs mission. 

We participated in the 9/11 National Day of Service by 

assisting the Inter-Faith Food Shuttle prepare their Hoke 

Street facility to be used as an urban agricultural training 

center.  Several members and staff worked side by side 

with representatives from other non-profits and community 

volunteers in cleaning, arranging and setting up work 

spaces to provide education and training to the 

community.  We are also running a weekly Meals On 

Wheels route in Raleigh that allows us to assist in 

providing food to Wake County citizens that are confined 

to their homes. 

During the Fall and Winter we began making awareness/

fundraising plans for the coming months.  Many exciting 

ideas have been contributed and itôs pretty safe to say that 

we will be doing some very exciting things in that realm.  

We held meetings with Mr. Ray Riordan at the North 

Carolina Office of the Governor  to organize some 

volunteer/community service project designs to further 

achieve integration and interdependence for Gateway 

Clubhouse members.  We are also planning an in-house 

ñLegislative dayò in order to provide information about 

Gateway Clubhouse and challenges facing survivors of 

TBI/ABI to local, state, and federal representatives. 

Weôve ventured out into the community a few times 

recently for both business and pleasure.  We loaded up 

the van for trips to purchase grocery supplies for daily 

clubhouse use in addition to purchasing items for the 

fundraiser.  Add to that a couple of trips to the North 

Carolina Museum of Art, a Buffalo Wild Wings/movie 

outing, and a wonderful lunch at Vicôs Italian Restaurant, 

and you could say that we have been a pretty active bunch 

during the last few months. 

Marketing News  

BBQ Fundraiser 

There are many exciting things 

happening in the world of marketing.  

From websites to social media, 

Community Workforce Solutions and 

its programs will be better known. 

Currently, the main agency and 

Gateway Clubhouse websites are 

being revamped.  The new websites  

will be more visually interesting and 

user-friendly, including great pictures.  

Check out the newly launched  

Gateway Clubhouse site at: 

www.gatewayclubhouse.org.  

Community Workforce Solutions, 

Gateway Clubhouse, and Artful 

Pathways are now on Facebook .  

These pages will be used to provide 

information, spread awareness, 

promote events, sell products, and 

much more.  Please óLike usô so you 

can get our updates. 

Clean Start Laundry opened in 2011, 

but we are looking to move in another 

direction with the laundry.  We are 

hop ing to  make an exc i t ing 

announcement regarding this soon so 

please watch for the arrival of this new 

addition! 
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